



## Valley Soccer Club

### General Membership Meeting

January 29<sup>th</sup>, 2024

Meeting called to order at 8:22pm

Quorum is/is not present.

Attendees: Kate Detterline, Jon Matta, Cheryl Dietz, Jill Adams, Brandon Corby, Ericka Judd, , Melissa Molinaro, Byron Hathaway

Executive Committee not in attendance: Brandi Rudnitskas

### Old Business

1. Minutes from last meeting December- accepted.
2. Pending shipment on bumpers for indoor.

### Officer Reports

#### **President's Report - Kate Detterline**

1. Housekeeping
  - a) New members access
  - b) Old members update and credentials.
  - c) Secretary to take on more roles within the club- accepted.
  - d) Webmaster to take on the Board Member Spotlight- accepted.
  - e) No treasurer report.

 Report Accepted

#### **Intramural Coordinator– Cheryl Dietz**

1. Registration open Feb 1- March (when indoor ends). Practice April-May. All info on website.
2. No Equipment needed.
3. Discussed Coaches Training – indoor vs outdoor.
4. More icepacks needed, currently 5x team.

 Report Accepted

#### **Travel Coordinator – Brandon Corby**

1. Presented 3 options for indoor uniforms; same price or less. Mockup will be at the next meeting for review and questions.
2. Travel games will be on Sundays.
3. Everyone playing Rock League. Viper is playing ICSL.
  - a. When registering, coaches need to advise which league they are playing in.
  - b. Division A or B.



## General Membership Meeting

4. Travel tryout- weather dependent.
5. Games start in April.
6. Training for Spring?
  - a. Footy VS Union
  - b. Goal Keepers training.
7. Coordinate with coaches for coaching/skills.
  - a. Update out to parents
  - b. Start May- projected to wrap by July in time for Fall.
8. Discussed how to bridge the gap between U-8 and U-13 to keep interest, keep players going and increase the training.

Report Accepted

### **Indoor Intramural Coordinator – Brandon Corby and Byron Hathaway**

1. Bumpers are working well.
2. Parents and coaches are all pitching in and helping out!
3. SWEATSHIRTS are available for sale. Link was posted and table set up at New Ridge.
  - a. Scarves to be brought out for \$20 sale.
4. Inquiry into using our bumpers by New Ridge pickleball, in exchange, will waive the cleaning fee.
  - a. Cleaning fee: \$75/hour or \$25/day for 4 hours.
5. 85 registrants, 10 more than last year. \$75/person.
6. Sweatshirts are projected to increase profit.
  - a. Auxiliary confirms, thus far, sold roughly \$840.00 of sweatshirts.

Report Accepted

### **Treasurer – Brandi Rudnitskas**

1. No Treasurer Report; Cheryl to connect with Brandi regarding 2022 tax filing.

Report Accepted

### **Auxiliary – Jill Adams**

1. Sponsorship updates; Announcing Bimbo sponsorship.
  - a. Discussed new uniforms to allow for optimal placement of logos.
  - b. All current travel uniforms to be returned immediately; now through mid February, tentatively. March 1<sup>st</sup>, switch out with new uniforms with Sponsors logos: Bimbo, Marinella, etc.
  - c. Announce the sponsorship promptly.
  - d. Sponsorship term ends Feb 2028. Discuss renewal of contract with sponsors as the term end approaches.
2. Allocation of sponsorship funds for league; future field projects, lights at HS/MS, current field upkeep and maintenance.
3. Immediate and long-term needs to be laid out.
4. Logos on: tents that we have, in storage at Finland, get new ones, flags for teams?
5. Seeking new sponsors, i.e. Wawa, local companies, player families, etc.
  - a. Any new sponsorship logos on Jerseys will be placed according to available space.
6. Profit from fundraisers.



## General Membership Meeting

- a. Propose to go over the budget.
  - i. Fundraiser to be put on hold until we have a budget.
  - ii. Directed focus for funds to be decided and presented to club parents.
7. Development:
  - a. Spotlight developed players

 Report Accepted

### **Communications & Marketing/Webmaster – Melissa Molinaro**

1. Website transition went well.
2. Tasked with the Board Member Spotlight, requests have been rolling out to members to present their bio and headshots- to Melissa.

 Report Accepted

### **Fields and Facilities – John Matta**

1. No Report.

 Report Accepted

### **Secretary – Ericka Judd**

1. Requested prior minutes for template.
2. Need to connect with previous Secretary to coordinate and take over task of updating all physical minutes to the website. Kate to assist.
3. Will assist Webmaster in the Board Member Spotlight.
4. Accepted task of checking coaches credentials, get the Bylaws organized and updated.
5. Access to website and google docs.

 Report Accepted

### **New Business**

1. Camps
2. Director of coaching?
3. Inquire individually for more sponsors.

### **Good of the Order**

Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 pm



## General Membership Meeting

### Upcoming Board Meetings

1. February 21, 2024
2. April 17, 2024
3. June 19, 2024
4. August 21, 2024
5. October 16, 2024